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DATE:  January 9, 2025 
 
TO:  Kathleen Buchli, Code Reviser 

FROM:  Tami Thompson, Regulatory Affairs Manager   
 
SUBJECT:  Rescind Policy Number EMS 20-01 | EMS Providers and Emergency 

Vaccinations. 
 
This memo serves as notice that the Washington State Department of Health 
(department), Health Systems Quality Assurance Division, Office of Community 
Health Systems, Emergency Medical Services (EMS) Section is rescinding Policy 
Number EMS 20-01 | EMS Providers and Emergency Vaccinations, which was filed 
October 23, 2020, and published in WSR 20-22-030. 
  
The policy statement allowed an Emergency Medical Technician (EMT), Advanced 
Emergency Medical Technician (AEMT), or Paramedic to administer a vaccination 
during a public health emergency as outlined in the policy. The policy is being 
rescinded because it is no longer needed. The department adopted permanent 
rules under WSR 24-15-104 on July 22, 2024, for chapter 246-976 WAC Emergency 
Medical Services and Trauma Care Systems. The rules became effective on 
September 30, 2024. The amendments to rule and updates to the scope of practice 
include requirements for EMS providers listed in the policy statement to administer 
vaccinations. 
  
Individuals requiring additional information on this should contact Dawn Felt, EMS 
Program Manager at dawn.felt@doh.wa.gov. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
cc:  Dawn Felt, Program Manager 
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